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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal of the Faculty of Dentistry to change the timing of the 
M.Sc. to Ph.D. Transfer Examinations in the M.Sc. Specialty Program, as described in the 
attachment, effective September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
This proposed changes in timing concern only the doctoral stream M.Sc. program option 
involving specialist dental training and research leading to a thesis. An increasing number of 
students in this program are expressing interest in continuing their training to Ph.D. level. 
The current timing of the examination means that their only option is to complete the MSc 
and then apply for the Ph.D. However, this increases the length and costs of the program. It is 
also the case that many who are interested in a PhD decide not to proceed once the MSc has 
been completed usually because of their debt load and family responsibilities.  
 
By recognizing the unique structure of this program and revising the regulations concerning 
timing of the transfer examination will allow students sufficient time to prepare for the 
examination. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the timing change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 














